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composed as to avoid recourse to or to end measures of force between
the differing states. The aforementioned good offices or mediation'
were not to be 'applicable when other methods of peaceful solution
emanating from treaties or agreements between the parties for the
peaceful settlement of international disputes' had' begun to function'.
The other important political question which came up for considera-
tion at Montevideo, that of intervention, was raised, as has been
mentioned,1 by certain proposals which had been submitted to the
sixth Conference at Havana in 1928 and had been postponed till the
seventh Conference. The Montevideo Conference therefore had before
it a draft convention on the rights and duties of states in which it
was laid down as a principle of international law that no state had
the right to intervene in the affairs of another. The states which
were most interested in the adoption of this resolution were, of
course, the small countries in Central America and the Caribbean in
which intervention by American troops, on the occasion of some
disturbance of the peace or of some failure to meet treaty obligations,
had been the prelude to the establishment of political and economic
dominance by the United States. In spite of the change of policy at
Washington on this matter, the development of which has been out-
lined above, on the eve of the Montevideo Conference the indications
were that two at least of the states concerned—Cuba and Haiti—
intended to take full advantage of the opportunity to air their
grievances which the discussion on the rights and duties of states
would afford.
It fell to the leader of the Cuban delegation, Dr. Giraudy, as the
representative of the country in which the last Pan-American Con-
ference had been held, to reply to the speech of the Uruguayan
President at the opening meeting of the Conference, and some
apprehension was felt lest he should seize the occasion to launch a
direct attack on the United States. Dr. Giraudy's speech did contain
an appeal for the recognition of the Grau San Martin Government (of
which he was a member), and it was full of implied criticism of the
policy of the United States, but on the whole its terms were less
provocative than had been expected. On the proposal of Nicaragua,
a Cuban representative was appointed to serve on the sub-committee
of the International Law Committee which dealt with the rights and
duties of states, but the Cuban delegation did not restrict its cam-
paign to that sub-committee. Thus, during a discussion in the Com-
mittee on New Economic Proposals on the 13th December, when the
Colombian delegate referred to the United States Government's
1 See p. 337 above.

